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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:   Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:   Jason Simpson, City Manager 
 
Prepared By:  Remon Habib, City Engineer 

 
Date:   September 27, 2022 
 
Subject: Professional Engineering Services to Provide Final PS&E for the Murrieta 

Creek Multi-Use Trail Project 
 
Recommendation  

Approve and Authorize the City Manager to execute an Agreement for Professional Engineering 
Services in the amount of $565,943.83 with CR Associates, Inc., plus an additional 10% 
contingency, in final form as approved by City Attorney.  

Background   

The Agreement will authorize Chen Ryan Associates to start final plans, specifications, and 
estimates (PS&E) for the Murrieta Creek Multi-Use Trail.  

The Murrieta Creek Trail is a multi-jurisdiction, active transportation trail consistent with the 
City’s General Plan and Eastlake Specific Plan adopted in 2017. The proposed Murrieta Multi-
Use Trail extends between Skylark Drive and the Lake Levee Trail.  
 
Discussion  

CR Associates will provide engineering services necessary for CEQA documentation and 
preferred trail alignment connecting the Palomar Trail to the Lake Levee Trail. The engineering 
services will include producing final construction plans, specifications, and estimates, drainage 
reports, geotechnical investigations, and transportation guidance documents; providing right-of-
way support such as property owner outreach, producing legal descriptions and plats, and 
appraisal coordination, and providing environmental support such developing fencing and 
signage plans and securing permits through the regulatory agencies.  
 
Fiscal Impact 

Professional Engineering Services Agreement will result in a cost of $565,943.83 plus an 
additional 10% contingency. This work has been programmed in the City’s CIP budget.  
 
Exhibits 
 
A – Agreement 
B – Proposal  
C – Project Map 


